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MEMORANDUM 
 

DATE: January 11, 2022  
 
TO: Mayor Jeffrey Caggiano 
               Board of Public Works 
FROM: Raymond A. Rogozinski, P.E., Director of Public Works 
 
RE: DOT West End Intersection Project – CT Route 72/69  
 
The DOT is scheduled to attend the this month’s Board of Public Works meeting to present the 
proposed plan to reconstruct the West End CT Route 72/69 intersection.  A link to the DOT design 
documents is provided below, however the best source for summary information on the project is 
the previously provided attached DOT presentation.  
 
DPW Website – Intersection Improvement Route 72/69 (See HIGHWAY, TRAFFIC & 
LANDSCAPING for project plans) 
 
http://ct-bristol2.civicplus.com/1041/Intersection-Improvements-Rt-72-at-Rt-69  

 
As previously indicated construction is scheduled to start in August 2022 and is anticipated by the 
DOT to take two (2) yeas to complete.  One of the critical items associated with construction of the 
DOT project is the proposed phasing and detour plan.   
 
Although a State DOT project, City funding will be required to complete streetscape 
improvements.  The current DOT proposal does not include the replacement of the entire limits of 
the existing West End streetscape project previously installed by the City.  Therefore, the 
Department’s FY2022-23 CIP budget will include a request to fund the referenced improvements 
($250,000).   
 
Please feel free to contact me with any question at 860-584-6113.  
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